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Bank workers march for rights
Around 5,000 union members from 16 domestic banks gathered in Taipei yesterday to fight for better working conditions and protect their interests, which they believe will be sacrificed as the government steps up the pace of consolidation in Taiwan’s financial sector. 

The protesting bank workers brought a petition to the Executive Yuan that included four major appeals and 14 proposals. Representatives from the Ministry of Finance, the Financial Supervisory Commission and the Council of Labor Affairs met with those presenting the petition. 

Han Shih-hsien, spokesman of the National Federation of Bank’s Employees Unions, said that while the government did not offer specifics, it responded positively to their proposals. But the union wants to see if the government will follow up its pledges.

The proposals centered on four key issues: bank mergers, financial monitoring, bank employee working conditions, and conducting group-to-group negotiations between the unions and employers. 

The unions have strongly criticized the government’s recent efforts to merge more banks into larger-scale financial holding companies. 

On October 20, 2004, at a meeting of the president’s economic advisory team, President Chen Shui-bian introduced a blueprint for the future of the country’s financial sector. The plan called for the government to reduce the total number of state-owned banks to six by the end of 2005, and cut in half the number of financial holding companies from the current 14 to seven by the end of 2006. 
The government also said it would encourage at least one financial institution be run by foreign owners. 

The unions believe that the government’s attempt to promote large financial institutions through mergers only benefits large conglomerates, especially dominant local insurance companies. 

This will lead to only a handful of private interests controlling Taiwan’s financial sector, which is not in the public interest, the unions said. 

